MEG Management Committee meeting

19.11.2008, 14:00hrs, West Wing Lecture Theatre, CBU

Minutes
· Present:  Friedemann Pulvermuller, Yury Shtyrov, Oleg Korzyukov, Marie Smith, Maarten Van Casteren.
1. Apologies for absences
· Rhodri Cusack

· Clare Dine

· Olaf Hauk 

· Rob Anthony

· Georgie Morrill 

2. Matters arising 
Due to the low attendance of committee members, it was decided to have a shorter meeting discussing the MEG Workshop and Show.
3. MEG Show and Clinic
MvC reported that he was expecting more CSL researchers to participate in the methods workshop.  It was not as successful as MvC had hoped but it did show that researchers would benefit from more practical sessions working on Max Filter and other demo sessions on techniques.  MLS brought up the fact that part of the problem might be that the researchers don’t want to wait for a specific time to run through their problems so they sort them as they come along.  MvC thought that the MEG show was more effective.  FP pointed out that the advice page MLS put up on the Wiki was exactly what people want and should be very helpful.
MvC brought up the issue that not every MEG researcher was receiving the informative emails from “Imagers+” list so they really need to be put on.  It was pointed out that the same thing happens with “imagerstech”.  MvC will give Mandy a list of MEG researchers and make sure they are on the lists.

FP reported that the MEG show went very well and it was impressive to see about a third of the researchers presenting seemed close to the publishing stage, and about about a third had progressed to the data analysis stage.  Hopefully there should be 6/7 submissions by the next quinquennial review. MLS said that there is also a paper being published using the GSK data.  FP would like to look at the list of presentations and perhaps use this as a table to put into the QQR.  FP also suggested that a more up to date version of the schedule should be added to the Wiki.  MvC asked when the new version of Maxfilter is due out and YS informed the committee that the release date will be by the end of the year.
Action: GM to send FP the revised MEG show schedule.
4. QQR documentation








FP handed out a sheet showing the outline of the MEG facility report and future.  The main headings are “MEG Research at the CBU before 2007”, “CBU’s MEG facility:  Building and first steps”, and “Lab Structure, function and perspectives”. There is also a section suggesting possible artwork (picture of the machine in the room etc).  The lab stats will be included in this and GM needs to update the spreadsheet.  Because of the ‘teething problems’ with the machine at the start of 2007, FP suggested that we say that the lab was fully operational from September 2007 and show the stats from then.  In 2007 it should be calculated with 6 hours per day in the lab, and 8 hours per day in 2008.  FP also said it would be nice to have some example results from the studies which are going to be published soon. The following points suggested as being added: 

· OK suggested ‘Clinical collaborations and Elekta collaborations’.

· MvC/MLS suggested adding ‘Media Interests’. 
· YS suggested ‘Future Developments’, ‘need for more money’.
MvC offered to bring his camera in and sort out the photos.

FP also suggested that it would be nice to have results of some studies which are original and asked the committee to have a think about this and make some suggestions.
Action point:  GM to update lab stats and MvC to take care of photos. All to think about what illustrations to have showing results of a study.
5. Lab business and progress
5.1 EEG Caps: YS asked if the new Easy Caps are any good.  The present operators reported that they seem to be successful.  It was decided to send the remaining caps to Easy Cap for modifications in two batches, with majority going in the first instance.


5.2 Visual Stimulation System:  FP reported that RC emailed about a new system they are exploring for MRI but it seems that it may not be suitable for MEG.  It isn’t available for another year though.  MvC will find out more information from RC.
5.3 Hardware/software requirements: FP suggested that we don’t need that much but probably a full new set of caps in the next 5 years as they will eventually break.  This is for MEG and EEG.
Other Issues:  MvC asked about using the de-magnetiser.  YS thinks that Elekta won’t be happy with using this but we can ask.

The committee discussed the possible running costs (Gel, Laundry etc.) which can be reported on in the QQR.

Action point: MvC liaise with RC about Visual Stimulation System. GM to liaise with CD and Anthea about general running costs.
6. AOB
All outstanding items from the original agenda will be discussed at the next meeting.
7. Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 3rd December at 2pm in the West Wing Lecture Theatre
